
Seeing inappropriate content 
 
Like looking up rude words in the dictionary back in the day, children remain curious 
creatures looking to push boundaries and be in the know about things they may have heard 
about on the school playground. When children take part in the following activities online, the 
possibility and probability that 
they will see content that is 
inappropriate increases: 

• Joining social networks 
before reaching the 
minimum age 

• Playing games and using 
apps which are not age 
appropriate 

• Watching live streams 
which may show 
inappropriate content 

 
 
 
Sharing too much information 
 
With the growth of Vloggers and 
YouTubers, young children are also 
starting to aspire to be more like 
those they see online, sharing their 
world with the wider world to get 
likes, views and comments. According 
to the latest Ofcom report almost a 
quarter of 8 – 11-year-olds have a 
social media profile although the 
minimum age for most social media 
platforms is 13.  Although children do 
learn how to share safely online, there 
is a clear difference between what 
they learn and how they apply these 
rules in real life. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Screen time 
 
The time children spend online nearly 
doubles from 7 hours per week between 
the ages of 3 – 7 to 13 hours by the time 
they’re 8.  Although most parents and 
children believe that they have a good 
balance of time on and offline, research 
from UK Safer Internet Centre found   
there was a clear link between the amount 
of time children spend online and their 
exposure to upset, risk and issues related 
to well-being.  It’s not just about time but 
also what they are doing online that 
matters. Assessing children’s online 
activities to minimise risks and maximise 
the opportunities they bring is key at this 
stage. 
 
 
 
 
 

Cyberbullying 
 
As with friendships in real life, the internet can 
become a place where children play out disagreements 
or express issues they have with each other without a 
full grasp of the potential consequences of what they 
say.  Research shows that it’s normally towards the end 
of primary school that issues of cyberbullying occur as 
children start using more messaging apps to talk to 
friends outside of school. Although it may not affect 
younger children as much as those in secondary school, 
teaching them about ‘netiquette’ and how to be kind 
online early on can give them a good foundation to build 
on when they start to interact with others online.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


